
 
 

 

MAYOR'S PROCLAMATION 

BUILDING SAFETY MONTH 

MAY 2025 
 

 WHEREAS, our homes, schools, businesses, and places of gathering are all made safer and more 

resilient through the efforts of building safety professionals, including building inspectors, plan reviewers, 

architects, engineers, and other construction industry professionals; and 

 

 WHEREAS, Building Safety Month is an international campaign presented by the International Code 

Council each May to raise awareness about building safety, the importance of building codes, and the role of 

code officials in protecting the public; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the theme for Building Safety Month 2025, “Mission Possible: Building Safety 

Where You Live, Work & Play”, encourages all individuals to take responsibility for safety in the built 

environment and highlights how modern building codes contribute to communities that are safe, resilient, 

and sustainable; and 

 

 WHEREAS, building safety professionals in the City of Spring Lake Park work year-round to 

implement and enforce state and local codes, ensure safe construction practices, and support the development 

of safe housing, commercial buildings, and public infrastructure; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the dedicated efforts of our Building Official and inspection staff help protect lives 

and property in our community, ensuring the structures in which we live, learn, work, and play are safe and 

sound. 

 

 NOW, THEREFORE, I, Robert Nelson, Mayor, of the City of Spring Lake Park, do hereby 

proclaim the month of May 2025 as  
 

BUILDING SAFETY MONTH 
 

in the City of Spring Lake Park and do hereby express the community’s appreciation to Building Official 

Jeff Baker and Permit Technician Kristine Pearson for their efforts in ensuring the construction of high-

quality buildings within the city. 

 

 IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and caused the Seal of the City of Spring 

Lake Park to be affixed this 1st day of May, 2025. 

        

             

       Robert Nelson, Mayor 

 

       ATTEST: 

 

             

       Daniel R. Buchholtz, City Administrator 


